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Thursday, 7 January 2016 
 
All depot staff at Mt Barker and Goolwa including train crews. 
 
Visitors to depots. 
 
Depot personnel and train crews are reminded of SteamRanger’s requirements 
allowing visitors to enter the depot.  These requirements are that all visitors 
must be suitably dressed with appropriate footware, given a brief induction 
and sign the visitor’s indemnity book on arrival. 
 
Visitors in depot during shunting and loco preparation 
 
Depot personnel and loco crews are requested to be vigilant and to enforce 
the policy that visitors are not allowed within 3 metres of a running line.  Any 
personnel not involved in shunting MUST keep well clear of ALL movements 
and ensure others, particularly visitors, do likewise.   
 
Recently unauthorised persons have been entering the rail gates to take 
photographs.  Please advise any persons entering through the rail gates that 
their actions are a safety issue and they are trespassing then politely request 
them to leave.   
 
Loco crews are also reminded that paragraph 5.5 of WPO 11 states; 
  
“All active locomotives and railcars during shunting or any other movement MUST 
have their side marker lamps illuminated to indicate to other personnel that the 
locomotive or railcar is active.  Before any movement of the locomotive or railcar 
takes place the headlight in the direction of travel MUST be illuminated.” 
 
 
 
P Charlson 
Rail Safety Manager 
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